
 
 
From: Matthew Bell   
Sent: 16 January 2023 23:10 
To: Section 62A Applications <section62a@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> 
Subject: Proposed development at Thaxted Road, Saffron Walden  
 
Dear Sir / Madam 
 
As volunteer at Saffron Walden Community Football club I stand by the letter written below by our 
club secretary, Matt Clare.  
 
Sporting facilities are vital to the mobility and mental health of our children. Sport bring 
communities together. We all understand the need for new housing but you must start putting in 
recreational facilities to go alongside the new housing stock. 
 
Please, our future well being depends on it. We must keep our children active but we are now 
having to turn new children away as we do not have the resources to accommodate them.  
 
Thank you for reading. 
 
Matt Bell 
 
Dad and football coach to both girls and boys football. 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
I represent nearly 800 young children and adults in Saffron Walden and the surrounding villages in 
my capacity as Secretary of Saffron Walden Community Youth Football Club, a Registered Charity. I 
wish to record our objection to the above Planning Application, in the strongest possible terms. 
 
Saffron Walden Town has expanded almost exponentially in the last 15 years, and the 2020 
population estimate was over 17,000 people (excluding the villages). Several consents have been 
issued since then and many more houses have been constructed or are soon to be constructed. In 
that time, Sports facilities in the town have actually been REDUCED – quite significantly. 
 
In football terms, we have permanently lost football pitches at  
 

• Bell College - replaced by a small and very low quality pitch at Crabtrees which is not fit for 
purpose. 

• “Ridgeons” where a pitch was built upon and has been replaced by nothing at all, despite 
objections from Sport England and ourselves. 

• Friends (Walden) School where multiple pitches, used by ourselves, Saffron Walden Rugby 
Club and several others have been lost, with no replacement. 

 
A new “multi sports” pitch was consented at Carver Barracks and a £500,000 grant was given by 
Uttlesford District Council towards the construction of a running track and the pitch, a few miles out 
of Saffron Walden. The running track is built but has not been made available for public use, and the 
“multi sports” artificial grass pitch in the centre has not been built. 
 






